
 
 

             

    THE PRESIDENT 

           OF THE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 

 

 

 

  1 July 2019 

 

 

 

Dear Representatives of Non-Governmental and 

Civil Society Organizations and other Stakeholders, 

 

 

I am writing to inform that I will convene a half-day, high-level plenary meeting 

on the “Commemoration of the twenty-fifth anniversary of the International Conference 

on Population and Development” (ICPD+25) on Tuesday, 16 July 2019 from 3:00 p.m. 

to 6:00 p.m. at the United Nations General Assembly Hall in New York. 

 

In accordance with General Assembly resolution 73/303, I encourage a broad 

number of stakeholders, including representatives of non-governmental organizations 

(NGOs) in consultative status with the Economic and Social Council, as well as other 

relevant NGOs, civil society organizations, academic institutions and the private sector 

who may wish to attend the high-level plenary meeting, “taking into account the 

principles of transparency and of equitable geographical representation, and with due 

regard to the meaningful participation of women, and to submit the list to Member States 

for their consideration on a non-objection basis”.  

 

The registration for participation will be open from 2 to 4 July 2019 on 

www.unpopulation.org. Inquiries regarding the registration can be directed to Mr. Bela 

Hovy (hovy@un.org) or Mr. Dominic Allen (dominic.allen@unfpa.org).    

 

 I look forward to your participation.   

 

 Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 
 María Fernanda Espinosa Garcés 
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